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I would like to give honor to our Heavenly Parent, honor and gratitude to our True Parents of Heaven, 

Earth and Humankind. I would like to thank, from the depths of my heart, True Mother, the only begotten 

daughter of our Heavenly Parent, for the choice she made in assigning me as regional group president of 

heavenly Africa. 

 

I would like to recognize the great work and sacrifice of my elders, the special emissaries and special 

envoys. My particular gratitude goes to Rev. Bakary Camara for his hard work in heavenly Africa, and all 

brothers and sisters in heavenly Africa. 

 

I'd never expected to receive such a great blessing from our beloved True Mother. This is the blessing of 

all Africa. I will work and try my best to fulfill my responsibilities, with absolute faith, absolute love and 

absolute obedience, to bring victory, and substantiate the firm establishment of Cheon Il Guk in heavenly 

Africa; to make 2027 the year of heavenly Africa, bringing one-third of Africa's population and uniting 

absolutely with our True Mother, and giving all of Africa to our True Mother, to our True Parents. Thank 

you very much. Cham Eomo nim, saranghamnida! 

 


